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Dear SCS family,
 
I chose my greeting to you 
carefully and intentionally—
SCS family. When we moved 
to Wisconsin five years ago, 
we had one major prayer for 
our kids—that when we left 

our bio families on the East Coast we would find a community 
that would substitute for that trust, intimacy, and nurturing that 
comes from being part of an inner circle. I love being able to 
share our experience of those first few weeks of becoming a 
part of our school. 
 
Our first experience with SCS was through the Internet—a 
google search. We knew we were seeking faith-based 
education for our kiddos, and a basic search brought up 
SCS. We arranged a shadow and a visit while house hunting, 
and were immediately greeted by the irreplaceable Kathy 
Andringa, who was acting as school administrator at the time. 
It’s funny—one can step into what we can now call “the soon-
to-be old building” and notice what is missing in structure and 
resources, but as soon as you meet someone like Kathy, the 
building fades away and the love of Jesus is fully present. 
We didn’t notice a small gym or old tile—we noticed posters 
hand-drawn by students depicting their favorite verses. We 
heard worship music echoing from behind classroom doors. 
We smelled the homemade lunches being prepared by Mrs. 
Cleveland and saw her hard at work with a smile and joy for 
her part in the students’ day. We were barely through the 
doors and felt the unmistakable comfort of home.
 
We continued to tour the area looking for our new house, 
church, and school, while keeping SCS high on our list. 
Then, after returning to Philadelphia to finish the school 
year, we began to narrow our options. We settled on a 
nearby Sheboygan County town for our new home, and we 
wondered if we should do the “easy” thing and send our kids 
to the well-known and reputable public school.
 
Then, three things happened. One, we received a hand-
written note from Mrs. Andringa in the mail in Philly. This was 
not a pitch for enrollment or a packet of school information— 
just a simple prayer for our kids as we began to navigate a 
huge transition. That one small piece of paper that flew from 
the Midwest landed right where we needed a bridge to our 
new lives, and it was more appreciated and comforting than 
she’ll ever know. (Maybe she will now!)  Second, we received 
an email from Sharon Eggebeen asking for help to spread 
wood chips. Now, we had barely even signed the mortgage 
papers when this request was made, but how better to get to 
know the community than by serving alongside others? THIS 
is what I wanted my children to learn: that life is bigger than 
them, hat the needs of the whole trump their own, and that 
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In partnership with the Christian 
community, Sheboygan Christian 
School uses a biblical perspective to 
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Sheboygan Christian School will 
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• Builds Strong Social Bonds
• Involves the Supporting Community
• Serves the Greater Community

Core Values

we need to love our neighbors as ourselves. It was like 
a message straight to my heart. And third, we heard a 
sermon about doing what is right in the eyes of the Lord, 
even when it seems strange to the world. At the exact 
same time, Brian and I both wrote “SCS” on our bulletins 
and agreed on our new school home without exchanging 
a word.
 
Five years later, our decision has never been more 
validated. As we navigate the scary waters of middle 
school and adolescence, it has become even more 
apparent that we need a wrap-around community. 
Mentors for them and prayers for us- haha! I jest, but 
it is so reassuring to know that we have partners in 
administration, staff, and parents who are all working 
toward the same goal for our kids—that they would know 
Jesus more fully and become world-changers for His 
kingdom. That when our kids enter the world outside 
their classroom doors, that they would be able to speak 
Truth, follow Him, and hold firm to their faith—all with an 
unmatched quality education preparing them for service 
and citizenship.
 
That is the most priceless gift we can give our children.

In Christ,
Melissa Kaule – Assistant Secretary/Treasurer
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our Board and Steering Committee’s driving focus behind this 
building plan is not just to think about what we need from a 
school in 2 years, but in 4 years and 8 years down the road, etc. 
We believe thinking long term will only increase our growth and 
allow us to be as prepared as possible for the growth that God 
provides!

Stay tuned for ways you can give and get involved! We can’t 
wait to share more with you in the months to come.

Joyfully,
John Warmus – Director of Advancement and Finance
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NEW FACE 
AT SCS
Rudi Gesch – Marketing 
& Enrollment Consultant
We are thrilled to have Rudi 
expand his Marketing & 
Enrollment Consultant role 

at SCS to 50% next year! He will be moving from New 
Jersey to Wisconsin this summer to work alongside 
Rebecca Flipse in our Marketing & Enrollment 
department. Rudi is happily married to Stephanie 
Gesch. They have three kids: Sawyer, Xander, and 
Arlo. Rudi is a graduate of SCS (high school) and OCS 
and has been consulting with SCS since 2017. He has 
a BA in Elementary Education and MBA in Marketing. 
He was the Director of Marketing at Timothy Christian 
for eight years, having taught 5th grade the previous 
two years. He has been serving Eastern Christian as 
Director of Marketing and Enrollment Management 
for six years. Another fun fact is that he has been 
on the Green Bay Packers season ticket waiting list 
since he was eight years old! He is thrilled to be back 
serving our community and expanding the reach of 
our Christian education! 

Why did Rudi expand his role on the SCS team? 
“We will be able to continue our family mission 
of furthering Christian education and do so close 
to family! Sheboygan Christian School is on the 
precipice of incredible things. A merged P-12 school 
with no debt, a pending capital project to massively 
improve the facilities, an amazing faculty and staff, 
WI State school choice program, and a host of other 
things has SCS set to soar. I’m a proud alum and 
I’m honored to be a part of this amazing school – at 
this critical time! In particular, Ann Steenwyk, Becca 
Flipse, Scott and John Warmus, and TJ Hendrikse 
have been amazing to work with in this transition and 
I look forward to working with them and meeting the 
rest of the SCS team in the very near future!”

Dear Parents and Friends  
of SCS,

I spend a good deal of time analyzing 
student learning, how we can improve 
it, and how SCS can create a learning 
environment where students feel safe 
and happy. Strong learning happens with 
risk taking and having a growth mindset. 

Sometimes it means embracing change, while other times it 
means holding on to foundational mainstays. We also know that 
modeling is an important aspect of learning. Our administration 
team frequently considers how our organization as a whole is 
modeling growth and learning for our very own students.

We are in a time at SCS when we have several opportunities to 
model growth and learning within our school community. As we 
consider all of the upcoming changes – middle school move 
to high school, new building projects, new staff members, new 
students, new curriculum – we have an opportunity to embrace 
new things God is doing for SCS. We have an opportunity 
to take risks, to embrace change, and to hold on to some 
important elements of legacy.

While change can be scary, we know that because our school is 
rooted in Christ, we have assurance that He is in our plans and 
in our growth: 

   “�SO THEN, JUST AS YOU RECEIVED CHRIST JESUS AS 
LORD, CONTINUE TO LIVE YOUR LIVES IN HIM, ROOTED 
AND BUILT UP IN HIM, STRENGTHENED IN THE FAITH 
AS YOU WERE TAUGHT, AND OVERFLOWING WITH 
THANKFULNESS.” COLOSSIANS 2:6-7

Because we are rooted in Christ, SCS will maintain a positive 
school learning culture despite changes that happen all around 
us. Our teachers continue to learn and record their teaching 
practices so that the legacy can continue no matter what 
change occurs. Additionally, we continue to pray for God’s 
guidance, for His leadership, and for His discernment as each 
new opportunity for change presents itself. Despite change, our 
students will continue to carry on the SCS legacy by impacting 
the world for Christ!

Rooted and Ready,
Ann Steenwyk – Director of Academics and Instruction

From the Desk of  
Ann Steenwyk

CAPITAL 
CAMPAIGN 
& STEERING 
COMMITTEE 
UPDATE

DEAR SCS COMMUNITY, 

Our historic growth has created a wonderful problem: 
how to build a unified / new campus that houses our 
entire student body. Our next steps and solutions as a 
community and school cannot be short-sighted. We must 
plan and provide space for the amazing work that God is 
doing in this school. There is no stopping point or finish 
line for the mission of SCS; we must always be following 
where God leads us in building the hearts and minds of 
our students. Our building plans must follow suit. 

With input and plans from the Steering Committee, we 
are excited to announce that the Board of Trustees has 
approved a phased approach to our building plans.

It is an incredible time to be a part of the SCS community 
and take part in God’s story here. While we are looking 
at record enrollment growth for the 20-21 school year, 

PHASE 1A

   • �Completion of new middle school rooms adjacent to 
the new gym addition created in Phase One. 

  •  �This will allow for the high school to expand and grow 
as our larger classes move into the higher grades. 

PHASE 2
   •  �Renovations of current high school classrooms and 

upgrades to staff offices. 

   •  �Update to the external siding of the current high 
school campus. 

 PHASE 1 
   •  �Additions of elementary school  

(POD Designs).

   •  A new middle / grade school gym.

   • � �New stage area located at the end of 
the new gym. 

   •  Secure and updated front entrance.

   • � �Structure and framework of middle 
school additions. 

 PHASE 0.5
   •  �Middle school move renovations.
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New Family Feature
the Artistic Director of a Michigan community theatre, Trinity 
House Theatre. About two years into that, I got a phone call 
from Christ College Irvine (now Concordia University Irvine). 
At the time, it was a small school of 600 students (it now has 
4,000 students!), and they hired me to teach in their theatre 
program. I directed more than 30 plays at the university, 
starting as a one-person theatre department, and ran that 
for fourteen years. Eight years after I started, I became a 
Division chair in the Humanities and Fine Arts division. Later, 
Concordia promoted me to Associate Provost, and I have 
served as Provost there since 2016, supervising all of the 
academic aspects of the school.

How did Sheboygan Christian School prepare you for your 
future career?  How did SCS help you with your calling?  
What impact did Christian education have on you? The main 
way that SCS (SCCHS at the time) helped prepare me was 
through caring, dedicated Christian teachers who focused on 
the integration of faith and learning. The whole teaching staff 
was committed to academic excellence and faithfulness to 
God’s Word, and this helped shape my worldview. Art DeJong 
had a large impact on me through his direction of our plays, 
teaching English, and asking faith questions regularly. Some 
other faculty members that come to mind are: Larry Kooi, 
Chuck Rop, Dave Groenenboom, Robert Burghgraef, Margaret 
Brasser, and Sheryl Jonkman. These folks all loved the Lord, 
wanted to help students see the connections between faith 
and learning, and look at subject areas differently. Another 
special opportunity for me was being able to spend five 
months in Germany as a foreign exchange student during my 
junior year. I’m glad Christian High gave me that opportunity.  

What words of advice do you have for our students who 
are interested in this field?  How can we support them as a 
community? My biggest piece of advice is to not be afraid to 
step forward and pursue what you are interested in. The arts 
are sometimes regarded as an impractical field, but God can 
and does use people in every walk of life! And if Christians 
want the arts and entertainment around us to express our 
views and 
values, then 
we need to 
step up and 
participate in 
the creative 
work, and 
we need to 
encourage 
and support 
those who do 
that work. 

MEET THE 
FORGUES 
FAMILY – 
FEATURING 
JORDAN 
POLLOCK 
FORGUES

How did you 
originally get 
connected to 
SCS? 
Attending SCS 
has always been 
a goal. Over the 
course of a year, 

tiny seeds were being planted. It seemed that just about 
everyone I encountered had gone to SCS as a child, had 
children attending, or were thinking of enrolling! So many 
people expressed how wonderful the experience has been 
and encouraged us to meet with Rebecca Flipse. What a 
treat that was! Thankfully we are blessed to finally have the 
opportunity to be part of this great community. 
 
What led you to choose Sheboygan Christian 
School as a school for your children this year? 
We wanted a safe place for our children to learn and 
mature in their faith. The first time Aaron and I stepped 
foot in the school, there was an ambiance of respect and 
warmth amongst the staff and students. It is evident that 
these educators are completely dedicated in their faith 
walk and the growth of these children. They are always 
finding ways for students to connect their learning to the 
wonder and glory of our Lord and truly treat each child 
as “God’s work in progress.” After speaking with Anne 
Steenwyk, it was inspiring to hear how the Christian 

BACK - Aaron and Jordan  
FRONT - Finnley, Sully and Liam

worldview is being integrated into already high academic 
standards and how SCS is expanding to reach the diverse 
groups of students coming into SCS.
 
What have you, as parents, enjoyed about SCS  
so far? 
We have enjoyed all the connections and friendships that 
have blossomed between the kids, fellow parents, and 
teachers. Whether it is slicing and dicing apples for pies, 
worshipping in chapel together, or a quick hello in the hall, it 
feels like we are all in this together, high-fiving when things 
are great, or giving a much needed bear hug when life takes 
an unexpected turn. At SCS we are all growing in our faith 
trying our best to raise children who love the Lord, serve 
others, and become the people God made us to be.

 What do your children like about SCS so far? 
“Mrs. Andringa is kind and soo smart. I loved the way she 
welcomed our new student Gus to our class – even though 
Gus is a stuffed dragon and isn’t even real – but don’t tell 
him that!” —Liam Forgues 2nd grade.

“My teacher Ms. Meppelink says I don’t have to brush my 
teeth.” —Finnley Forgues 3k. She loves Ms. Mepps and Kiel.

“Mrs. V knows alot about the world! And hot lunch is the 
best!” —Sullivan Forgues 5K.

ALUMNUS SPOTLIGHT 
Peter Senkbeil, Ph.D. ‘80 SCS Alumnus – 
Provost and Executive Vice President at 
Concordia University

Tell us about your current field of study, where you are, 
and what you are doing. I am currently the Provost and 
Executive Vice President at Concordia University - Irvine 
in California. I am married to my beautiful wife Kathryn 
(who was originally born in San Diego) and have two sons, 
Lucas and Evan, who are both university students studying 
chemistry at Concordia - Irvine. I studied Theatre in 
college, and that has been a huge part of my artistic and 
spiritual growth. My faith is important to me, and I consider 
my job my calling in ministry. When I am not working, I 
enjoy reading, distance running (13 half-marathons so far), 
and traveling with my family. I still do a little acting from 
time to time, too.  

Why is what you are doing important? Starting with 
my work in theatre, I have had the opportunity to build 
up the theatre department at Concordia over the years, 

even watching a student go on to perform in Broadway national 
tours! I have been able to see students come in not quite knowing 
who they were or what they wanted to do, and come out with 
a stronger sense of mission and purpose. Some were church 
workers, some were homemakers, others worked in businesses, 
and all came to a place they were loved and supported artistically 
and spiritually. Working in the arts can be painful, competitive and 
cutthroat, but I have always taught students to consider ourselves 
an ensemble – every part is essential. 

In addition, my role as an academic administrator has allowed me 
to help provide the resources, support and structure for students, 
faculty and staff to do the important educational work they do. 
It is rewarding work praying with and for students, mentoring 
students spiritually, and watching the development of the whole 
student in a faith based environment. The school does not require 
students to sign a faith statement to enroll, therefore I see this as 
a huge opportunity to support Christians and non-Christians at our 
campus, making disciples. 

How did you get there?  What pathway did you take, and how 
did different experiences shape your pathway? I am Lutheran. 
I grew up attending Trinity Lutheran Church in downtown 
Sheboygan. After graduating from SCS, I attended Concordia 
College in River Forest, IL as a pre-seminary student. I was 
advised to diversify, so I decided to pursue a Theatre degree 
first. By my senior year of college, I decided I would see if there 
was something for myself in performing arts. I thought long about 
the integration of my Christian faith and theatre, and chose to 
pursue this instead of seminary. I was accepted at Northwestern 
University at Evanston, where I earned my Master’s and Ph.D. in 
Theatre. A special experience for me was my doctoral dissertation, 
in which I studied 8 professional theatres run by Christians, 
travelling all over North America to do the research. It was a 
sociological study focused on Christians in the arts, describing 
how their religious beliefs impact their life and work in the arts.

Through my research work, I got involved with the Christians in 
Theatre Arts conference, where I met the folks who hired me to be 
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NEXT 
GENERATION 
SCIENCE 
STANDARDS 
(NGSS)

“And God said, “Let there be light,” and there was 
light. God saw that the light was good, and he 
separated the light from the darkness. God called  
the light “day,” and the darkness he called “night.” 

And there was evening, and there was morning—the first day.” Genesis 1:3-5

This passage, so commonplace for many of us, should make us stop abruptly 
in our tracks and ask, “How? How did He do that?” God’s world of science, His 
hand in creation, is in constant motion.  In the same way He put His plan for 
creation into action so many years ago, He is continuing to work a plan of action 
in His creation.  Our challenge and opportunity as a school is to engage our 
students in wondering, marveling at, and exploring this ever-changing creation. 
 
As a team of science teachers, John Andringa, Steve VanDrunen, Chris 
Hendrikse, June VanderPuy, and Joel Navis have been studying the NGSS 
(New Generation Science Standards) in an effort to align our instruction and 
student learning so that our students are prepared to impact His world, both 
near and far.  We recognize that the career world we live in is also continually 
growing and changing.  SCS seeks to develop our students’ Christian mind, and 
we know that there are many job opportunities out there for our students that 
will require and demand critical thinking, problem-solving, investigating, and 
solution designing. 

In response to this shift in science learning, we are analyzing and testing out 
some different instructional approaches and curriculum resources to see 
how we can best meet the needs of our science learners.  Some of this work 

has included training with 
Emily Adah, experienced 
teacher and NGSS trainer 
in conjunction with the 
Create4STEM institute in 
Michigan and the SySTEMic 
Connection in Wisconsin, 
this past month and will 
continue over the course of 

Scholarship

“�All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for 
teaching, rebuking, correcting and training in 
righteousness, so that the servant of God may 
be thoroughly equipped for every good work.” 
—2 Timothy 3:16-17

DISCIPLESHIP  
STUDENT CULTURE GROUP

Since around December of 2019, a group of high school 
students have all expressed a growing desire for our 
school to improve, especially the atmosphere in the high 
school. Eventually we were brought together to discuss 
ways to generate spiritual growth for the students, and 
help encourage academics and leadership. Leaders from 
different grades are now coming together weekly to help 
foster strength in leadership, as well as strength in religious 
community. Each week, ideas are brought up about how 
we can approach these topics, and help improve the 
culture of the school. These can be little things such as 
putting up encouraging posters and verses, talking to other 
students about the benefits of working hard on academics, 
or helping a friend grow closer to our God. We pray that the 
students will be blessed by what we attempt to accomplish, 
and that the fruits of our labors will last for years to come!

On a more personal note, this group has helped me 
realize the true potentials that come with a Christian 
education, and how blessed I am to be able to live out my 
faith openly and without judgement. The already strong 
sense of community seems to grow every time I step foot 
onto the high school campus. I am beyond grateful that 
students are beginning to see leaders living out their faith, 
and are willing to stand alongside them. What makes 
this committee even more special is that it is completely 

Lunch 
Buddies
Discipleship can 
take many forms  
at SCS, and 
building friendships 
between grade 
levels is one of 
them. This year, 
we have several 
different Lunch Buddy relationships taking place within 
and outside of our school. Our high school students 
partner with SCS grade school students and public 
school students during lunch to share lunch time 
and then participate in activities together after lunch. 
This opportunity to build relationships fosters trust, 
positive communication, and prosocial skills. These 
relationships provide avenues for our students to 
reflect God’s image and His love. 

The program is not limited to high school students 
only. If you or someone you know is interested in 
being a part of our Lunch Buddy program, please call 
Ann Steenwyk at 458-9981, ext. 302. 

the 2020-2021 school year.  We have 
also been blessed to receive support 
and training from an SCS alumnus 
and fellow science teacher, Kevin Kiel.  
As teachers, we are trying to set our 
students up to really marvel at the hand 
of God in creation, ask questions, and 
seek to design investigations that can 
help us gain better understanding.  This 
has been challenging work, with a push 
and pull back and forth to find the best 
direction for our science program. How 
exciting it is to watch a staff of teachers 
varied in scientific experience working 
hard to best serve the students of SCS.   

Joel Navis – Elementary/Middle School 
Teacher

Health students dissecting hog hearts

Charlie Willsey designing a paludarium 
which will remain in the HS science lab.

Mr. VanDrunen and his students fully 
experiencing soil, its smell, textures, etc. 

“�You did not choose me, but I chose 
you and appointed you so that you 
might go and bear fruit—fruit that 
will last—and so that whatever you 
ask in my name the Father will give 
you.” —John 15:16

student led, and shows the true hearts of our student body, 
and their desires to see the school flourish. God is truly 
working not only in the hearts of our leaders, but each 
student that is part of the Sheboygan Christian School family. 

Galatians 5:25: “If we live in the Spirit, let us also walk in 
the Spirit.”

– Anonymous Student
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Stay tuned for more details on our 
new event, SpringFest on May 2!

Citizenship

MISSION TRIPS

Living Hope International is a U.S. based 
nonprofit operating a Christ centered ministry 
in Puebla, Mexico. They rescue at risk children 
and provide them a home, education, food, 
healthcare, and most importantly love. It’s 
an orphanage, school and church where the 
children are safe to grow up and they learn that 
there is hope in Christ! It is not unusual for some 
of the children to grow up in the youth home 
and decide as young adults to invest back into 
the ministry in some way. 

I am super excited to get the chance to go 
there with a group from my church on a mission 
trip during spring break in March! I have even 
already asked my Spanish teacher to help me 
translate some verses and simple phrases and 
he was more than happy to help out! This trip 
personally resonates with me, because I lived 
in an orphanage myself just like these kids for 
10 months of my life. I think that this trip will 
definitely challenge me and grow my personal 
relationship with Jesus. God provided me with 
a family and I want to show that kind of love to 
the children living in the youth home. 

$5 CHALLENGE
Each year, Mr. VanDrunen gives our seventh graders 
a challenge. He gives each of them $5 and tells 
them to invest the money in a person or cause. Our 
students work hard to think of a way to expand the 
$5 to benefit their charity of choice. We are amazed 
each year at how God uses our students’ hard work 
and creativity to serve the community. 

“�You, my brothers 
and sisters, were 
called to be free. 
But do not use your 
freedom to indulge 
the flesh; rather, 
serve one another 
humbly in love.”  
—Galatians 5:13 FUTURE COMMUNITY EVENTS 

SAVE THE DATE!

March 20		� All School Chapel @ Christ 
Community Church

May 2		� SpringFest @ HS Campus
May 8		� All School Chapel @ Christ 

Community Church

To view other school events coming up, see the 
back cover of the magazine.  For more information 
on SCS events, please reach out to Rebecca Flipse 
at Rebecca.flipse@sheboyganchristian.com or 
920.458.9981.   

While our team is in Mexico, we will be 
doing a lot of different things! Our group 
will be leading games and activities 
with the children and teens, doing Bible 
studies along with them, and spending 
time just connecting with them and 
loving on them! Our team will also help 
out with any projects that are going on 
at the campus. On Sunday, we will have 
the opportunity to see what their church 
is like by getting an earpiece that will 
translate everything the pastor says 
into English! Our group has also been 
collecting donations of requested items 
for the youth home. 

We are all looking forward to seeing how 
God will use us as a team, as well as 

individually to love HIS children 
in Puebla!

Emilie Ackley – 10th Grade

Please pray for Max, Eli, Emilie 
and Sam who will be serving on 

the Mexico mission trip.

Jackson Kiel – “I came up with the idea to make Christmas 
ornaments out of slices of wood. I came up with four different 
designs and had my papa help me laser engrave them on the 
wood. We put them up for sale on my mom’s Facebook and 
sold all 36 of them in about 40 minutes. We went to Meijer 
with the $136 I made and bought 14 hats, 7 pairs of gloves, 
44 pairs of socks, and 2 blankets. I gave them to the high 
school group that was going on a mission trip to Atlanta and 
they gave the items to homeless people there.”

Maddie Hendrikse – 
Maddie used her $5 to 
make and sell cookies, 
using the money to buy 
toys for The Salvation 
Army Toy Shoppe!

Ella Rocklewitz – Ella 
raised over $300 and 239 
pounds of food for the 
Sheboygan County Food 
Bank, by telling community 
members she would trade 
a penny of hers for a 
pound of food from them. 
She even went in front of 
her church to ask for help!

COMMUNITY EVENTS
Talent Show 
We were blessed to watch 32 acts that our students 
prepared for us on November 1. Students as young as 4 
and as old as 18 got on stage to share their God-given 
gifts! We had a beautiful close to the evening, led by 
the Cornette family performing “City on Our Knees” by 
TobyMac. Our talent show even got featured by Christian 
Schools International!

Bowling Party 
Over 120 bowlers and their cheerleaders attended our 
annual Moon Glow Bowling party at Lakeshore Lanes. 
The community enjoyed the special glow lights and lanes, 
glow sticks and face paint, pizza and soda, and raffle 
prizes. A new twist this year was the 90’s theme, and our 
guests did not hold back in dressing the part! 

Super Saturdays
We opened up the high school gym for 2 Super Saturdays 
this year, inviting our community in to enjoy FREE FAMILY 
FUN. We had over 150 guests at each! How can you resist 
activities organized by Jim Cowdy (our elementary P.E. 
teacher), delicious concessions sold by our 8th grade 
class, and a BOUNCE HOUSE?
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Stay Connected 
with SCS

Like us on Facebook
facebook.com/sheboyganchristian

www.sheboyganchristian.com

Follow us on Instagram
@sheboyganchristian

April 14  Middle School 
Music Festival @ ES Campus

April 16  3K Grandparents 
Day @ ES Campus, High 
School Grandparents Day  
@ HS Campus

April 17  4K-8th Grade 
Grandparents Day @ ES 
Campus

April 17  Middle School Fun 
Night @ HS Campus

April 23-25  HS Spring Play 
“Miss Nelson Is Missing!”  
@ HS Campus

April 30  High School Spring 
Concert @ HS Campus

May 5  High School Senior 
Awards Night @ HS Campus

May 12  Capstone 
Celebration Night @ HS 
Campus

May 15  High School 
Graduation @ HS Campus

May 19  Middle School 
Awards Night @ ES Campus

May 21  Middle School 
Graduation @ Christ 
Community Church

UPCOMING EVENTS


